## **OSCAR President**

From: Michael Whittaker < Michael. Whittaker @sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au>

Sent: Saturday, 10 February 2018 13:32
To: president@oscar.org.au
Cc: Megan Friend; Sharyn Eyles

Subject: February OM Confidential Agenda Items - DRAFT summary for CEO to send to OSCAR

## Hi Greg

I offered to provide you a high level explanation on why Officers have recommended to Council why it should consider discussing a report in confidential. I have detailed this information below for the feb Ordinary meeting . I will not debate or make any further comment on what I have stated and I hope this position is respected. I also hope this information assists your members to better understand the logic underpinning council processes.

In future, I will await a formal request for this information before I send it as a matter of proper process.

## Confidential reports listed for the February OM

Quarterly Progress Report – Quarter 2 2017/2018 – this item provides Councillors with an opportunity to discuss or seek clarification on current legal matters affecting Council. Allowing this report to be public may jeopardise our legal position in court and result in our Community having a higher liability/risk..

Maroochydore Transport Corridor Planning – this report may include information that impacts on properties and investments and if made public may prejudice the interests of Council and thereby the community. Price ranges and addresses of properties may be mentioned.

Sunshine Coast Falcons Sponsorship Proposal – this report may include details relating to the club's finances and operations and the value of potential sponsorship arrangements which may compromise the falcons negotiation position with other potential sponsors.

Sunshine Coast Airport – Transaction Completion Update – this item may provide financial details and strategies relating to the transaction close. If made public it may prejudice the interests of Council in its commercial negotiations with Palisade (Airport Lessee) and thereby may result in a lower financial outcome to the community.

Regards

Mike











To find out more about the Sunshine Coast Council, visit your local office at Caloundra, Maroochydore or Nambour; or visit us online at <a href="https://www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au">www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au</a>. If correspondence includes personal information, please refer to <a href="https://www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au">Council's Privacy Policy</a>.

This email and any attachments are confidential and only for the use of the addressee. If you have received this email in error you are requested to notify the sender by return email or contact council on 07 5475 7272, and are prohibited from forwarding, printing, copying or using it in anyway, in whole or part. Please note that some council staff utilise mobile devices, which may result in information being transmitted overseas prior to delivery of any communication to the device. In sending an email to council, you are agreeing that the content of your email may be transmitted overseas.

Any views expressed in this email are the author's, except where the email makes it clear otherwise. The unauthorised publication of an email and any attachments generated for the official functions of council is strictly prohibited. Please note that council is subject to the *Right to Information Act 2009 (Qld)* and *Information Privacy Act 2009 (Qld)*.